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Your weekly roundup of all things years N -6! 

 

A message from Mrs. Shaw 

 

Welcome back! I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and New Year. Sam and Evie were home 

so I was very happy to spend time with them both. Sam will be moving to Germany for a 

year as part of his degree in September so may not be home next Christmas - I'm trying not 

to think about that now! 

Teaching and Learning 

The two INSET days we had on Monday and Tuesday were very useful. As a primary team, 

we spent time looking at further developing our teaching in Maths. We also discussed our 

RRS Behaviour Curriculum with a view to extending it into unstructured times like break and 

lunchtime. Reading was also a hot topic for discussion, particularly around how we can 

encourage more reading at home. Please click here to answer a short questionnaire about 

reading with your child(ren). It is an anonymous survey but if you would like to add your 

name and your child's name, we can specifically provide any support you may request within 

the questions. Reading is absolutely crucial and runs through every area of our curriculum. 

I'm sure I don't need to point out how important it is for children to be able to read. We hear 

the children read in school as often as possible and provide lots of opportunities throughout 

all lessons for children to read aloud. The support you give them from home is so beneficial 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfxL-YN3qFRfwZAeuAazaKBQ60qgyPJqGZCzm-e_FRzfUJBsA/viewform?usp=sharing


because it gives them further opportunity to practice what they have learned! Please hear 

your child read 3 times per week, thank you. 

Year 1 were doing Maths when I visited them. They were working out the missing number in 

an addition sum. The children were very confident in explaining how they had worked it out. 

Miss Purdy's class were in the middle of a music lesson when I popped to see them. They 

were very happy to share the song they had been learning during the lesson. I do love 

hearing children sing! I caught Mrs Hanvey working with a group of children outside the 

classroom. The children were sorting pictures from the Red Riding Hood story into order and 

then she was working with them individually to develop their vocabulary about the story. 

The children were working very hard to develop their English speaking skills which are 

coming on in leaps and bounds! 

Our RRS Curriculum this week was focused on Kindness. The children spent time talking 

about what kindness is, how it feels and why it is important. The teachers pointed out that 

we should always treat others how we wish to be treated ourselves. Every child was then 

invited to decorate a heart that have been sent to us by Hounds Hill Shopping Centre. These 

will be looked at and then some will be used to create vinyls for display in Hounds Hill. Look 

out for them when you are next shopping in town! 

Diary Dates  

• 20th January  - Year 6 Mock SATs Tests 

• 21st January  - Y4 Tram Trip 

• 24th January  - Dan Worsley in Y4 

• 28th January  - Dan Worsley in Y6 

• W/c 3rd February  - Schools Alive Week 

• 4th February  - Y5 Trip to UCLAN 

• 4th February  - AIM High Maths Day 

• 6th February  - Y5 UCLAN Trip 

• 7th February  - SEND Drop -In 

• 14th February  - School closes for half term 

• 24th February  - School Reopens for Spring 2 

And finally... 

The weather has been extremely cold this week. Please ensure that your child has a warm 

coat and even a hat, scarf and gloves if possible. Please also make sure these are named! 

The site team is out in the mornings gritting the paths etc but I must remind you all to take 



care when moving on the school site. We do our very best but I am sure that you can 

appreciate that we have a big site to manage with lots of entrances to sort! Please remind 

your children to walk on their way in and out of school each day. 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Community Information 

 

 



 

 



57th Blackpool (Unity Academy) Scouts  

 

Did you know?  

Unity Academy has our very own Scout Group that runs each week on a Thursday to provide 

our young people with Skills For Life! 

We run sections for each age group from 4 years old and up. In addition to the weekly 

meetings on a Thursday after school we also offer a wide range of trips, camps, nights away 

and adventurous activities for all age groups.   

Squirrels (For ages 4 - 6 years): Thursday : 3:15 until 4:30 pm 

Beavers (For ages 6 - 8 years): Thursday : 3:15 until 4:45 pm 

Cubs (For ages  8- 10.5 years): Thursday : 3:15 until 4:45 pm 

Scouts (For ages 10.5  - 14 years): Thursday : 3:15 until 4:15 pm 

More information can be found by clicking here. 

Our in school Scout Sections are run by a group of volunteers, most of which are parents of 

children at Unity Academy. Without this support, it would not be possible to provide these 

amazing opportunities for the young people. If you feel like volunteering with the Scouts is 

something you might be able to offer, please do get in touch. It might be to support one 

section meeting a month, offer a certain skill you have or to support behind the scenes with 

finance and administration. Whatever your skills, every little offer of help is invaluable to us.  

https://blackpoolscouts.org.uk/groups/57thblackpool/


To inquire about a place for a young person or about adult volunteering with the Scouts, 

please click here. 

Contact us! 

 

If you wish to contact a teacher within school please use this link Parental Messages / 

Queries (Non-urgent). and we will get back to you. This form should be used rather than 

contacting an individual teacher email address as we can then ensure that you are 

responded to in a timely manner. Messages will be passed on and dealt with as quickly as 

possible. Our aim is to respond to you within 48 school working hours. Please note that this 

may not be checked during teaching hours and so please do not add anything urgent e.g. 

about your child being collected by someone else at the end of the day. If you have an 

urgent message or query, please contact the school office on 01253 355493. Thank you.  

Attendance 

 

                                                 Attendance %                            Late marks 

                                       

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=tJvK587gzUKnJPZBU9MIq5iN9fl0xABOtNPCIgSmHyBUMUxHTzAzRkZHTUFQNzkxUkQ0S1I2SzNQSi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=tJvK587gzUKnJPZBU9MIq5iN9fl0xABOtNPCIgSmHyBUMUxHTzAzRkZHTUFQNzkxUkQ0S1I2SzNQSi4u
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPRye5jcTVzU72m-BSUuV4CFrkDDCBfgKamNvw05xfcZDc5Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPRye5jcTVzU72m-BSUuV4CFrkDDCBfgKamNvw05xfcZDc5Q/viewform?usp=sf_link


• RHH                                           98.21                                           6  

• 1CL                                             90.52                                           6  

• 1MT                                           96.55                                           6  

• 2BH                                            94.79                                           2  

• 2AP                                            83.72                                           4  

• 3KG                                            94.23                                           7   

• 3HB                                            88.46                                           3  

• 4JB                                             83.04                                           2     

• 4CBL                                          92.86                                            8  

• 5MB                                          95.83                                            7  

• 5NO                                           95.69                                            7  

• 6TT                                            92.50                                            5  

• 6VA                                           92.50                                            7  

Keeping children safe! 

 



 

 



Celebrating Culture and Difference 

 

Nursery 

 

This week the children have enjoyed telling us all about their Christmas break and what they 

did. We have loved looking at the pictures our families have sent in and talking all about the 

traditions we took part in. 

We have also enjoyed explore the frost and the ice in our garden, we used some natural 

items to create a picture on the tuff tray, we then added water and left it overnight to see if 

it would freeze.  

The children have settled well back in to the routines of nursery. 



Reception 

 

Welcome back! I hope you've had a lovely Christmas break! 

This week we have focused on the New Year and making New Years resolutions. Some 

children said they wanted to learn to swim and some wanted to learn to ride a bike. I am 

sure with resilience and determination, they will manage this! 

Our story this week has been Red Riding Hood. We have looked at different versions of the 

story and discussed how they might be slightly different. I have attached a video below for 

you to share at home. 

Please continue to read at least 3 times weekly at home and log in reading records. Thank 

you.  

In Maths, we have looked at daily routines and learnt about day and night. Ask your child to 

talk about the order or their day! 

Have a great weekend, The Reception Team 

 

https://youtu.be/GbzMC6qAzVU


Year 1 

 

Happy New Year! I hope you all had a lovely break! 

What an excellent start to our term in Year 1. We are both blown away with how grown up 

you have become over Christmas. We have now all got a place at a table and complete our 

work together as a class with less choosing time. I have seen such progression in children's 

work and attitudes to learning these past couple of days, I think we were definitely ready to 

come back to school!   

We have started our new English book which is the classic tale 'The Gingerbread Man'. We 

have been investigating adjectives to describe the characters. The children demonstrated 

how well they had retained knowledge from last term with the amazing vocabulary they 

came told us.  

In Maths, we are looking at place value and understanding numbers up to 20. The children 

have shown great knowledge so far and have been tackling tricky reasoning questions.  

In Science our topic is animals including humans which we are very excited for and I can't 

wait to see the children engrossed in tasks! We started our first lesson where we identified 

different animals and looked at how animals are similar and different.  

We are so excited for this term and all the exciting things we have planned!  

Reminders 

Please make sure you are reading with your children 3 times a week. It is really beneficial 

to their learning and supports their decoding of sounds for phonics too. Please log this in 

their reading logs and make sure they come into school everyday.  



If you need a new reading folder/ reading log please send us a message on Class Dojo or 

catch us at the door at hometime and we can get this sorted for you.  

Phonics books get changed on Fridays, please ensure the previous book is returned so your 

child can have a new one.  

PE days will continue to be on Monday and Tuesday, all children must have their kits back in 

school.  

Children who are interested in attending Year 1 and 2 Dance club have brought a letter home 

today. Please can reply slips come back into school by Tuesday of next week.  

Year 2 

 

Happy New Year!! We hope you all had a lovely holiday!! 



Year 2 have really impressed their teachers this week by showing them how eager they are 

to learn and showing a good example of our school values ready, respectful and safe. This 

week in Math the children have been learning how to use a ruler correctly to draw 2D 

shapes and looking a symmetry in different shapes. In Art the children have been introduced 

to a new artist Katrine Lyck and have been looking at her artwork choosing their favourite 

piece. In English the children have been recapping writing capital letters and lowercase 

letters. In PE the children have thoroughly enjoyed learning different dancing and gymnastic 

skills. 

We are so proud of how well you have all settled in back to school. Well done Year 2!! 

Please continue to read at least 3 times weekly at home and log in reading records. Thank 

you.  

Children who are interested in attending Year 1 and 2 Dance club have brought a letter home 

today. Please can reply slips come back into school by Tuesday of next week.  



Year 3 

 

Happy new year! 

We have all soldiered on this week, despite the frosty weather, and come back to school 

with definite 'can do' attitudes. We are focusing on Multiplication and Division again this half 

term and have begun to learn our 3 times tables. Please continue to practice at home and 

use TTRockstars where possible. 

In English, we have begun reading Mrs Armitage on Wheels, a book we have loved so far, 

with a focus on prepositions and direct speech. 

In Geography, we are looking at India this half term and found out key facts this week in our 

lesson. 



Please continue to read at least 3 times weekly at home and log in reading records. Thank 

you.  

Children who are interested in attending Year 3 and 4 Football Club have brought a letter 

home today. Please can reply slips come back into school on Monday morning next week.  

Year 4 

 

This week, we’re delighted to share that we have started our new focus book, The 

Impossible Tales by Dan Worsley. Even more excitingly, Dan will be visiting us on Friday, 24th 

January, to work with the class—a highlight we’re all looking forward to! 



In Maths, we’ve begun our new topic on multiplication and division. This includes learning 

about factor pairs, as well as multiplying and dividing by 10 and 100. The children are 

already engaging with the topic enthusiastically! 

In PSHE, we have started our new topic, focusing on our dreams and goals for the future. 

The pupils have been reflecting on their aspirations and thinking about the steps they can 

take to achieve them. 

It’s been a fantastic start to the term! 

Reminders  

Tram Trip  - Tuesday 21st January, please can the slips be returned as soon as possible 

Reading records  - these will be checked EVERY Friday  - the expectation is to read at home 

3 times a week. 

PE kits  - Please can they be in school on Monday. 

Children who are interested in attending Year 3 and 4 Football Club have brought a letter 

home today. Please can reply slips come back into school on Monday morning next week.  

Have a lovely weekend 

The Year 4 Team 



Year 5 

 

Happy New Year to you all and we hope you have had a very restful break! We have had a 

wonderful week welcoming your children back to school to begin our new learning for this 

half term. We have began reading our new book, The Good Turn, by Sharna Jackson and are 

looking forward to the activities that will stem from the book we are reading this half term. 

We have also explored a new device in computing, and it doesn't quite taste as delicious as 

the dessert! We are exploring using 'Crumbles', which is a different way of learning about 

physical computing, coding and programming. I think this will challenge year 5 in the best 

possible way! 

We have a few dates for your diary and need your help with this please: 

5NO UCLan trip - Tuesday 4th February 



5MB UCLan trip - Thursday 6th February 

UCLan letters must be returned, including a payment of £18 on Parentpay by Friday 24th 

January 

 

Bikeability - week commencing 2th February (5NO) and week commencing 3rd March 

(5MB) 

Bikeability consent forms must be returned by Friday 14th February 

Please continue to read 3 times per week and sign reading records. 

PE days for year 5 are Tuesday and Friday. 

 Many thanks for your support, as always. Have a great weekend! 

Year 6 

 

Happy New Year to all of our children and families! Only three days back but what a week. 

The children have returned with enthusiasm, ready for the new and exciting challenges 

every new term brings. Mrs Bennett, our WIKI intervention lead has started working with us 

this week. She is offering a 30 minute whole class intervention each week to help us improve 

our English skills. She was blown away at the quality and standard of the handwriting in Year 

6. Mrs Bennett works with students through to Y11, so it was very pleasing to hear; it seems 

some more pen licenses may be on the horizon..! 

There was a buzz around our computing lessons which this half term, allow students to use a 

programme called Scratch. This week has seen us looking at and playing around with 

variables. There were lots of giggles and happy faces as the children chose their own sprites 



and changed the score by decreasing or increasing their set values. A great start to this unit! 

Archer said Thursday had been his best day ever. 

A reminder that our mock SATs begin the week of 20th January.  This is a very important 

week for our children to demonstrate the progress they have made in their reading, SPaG 

and maths since their last mocks in November. We look forward to sharing those results with 

you, as we did the last. We recently shared a recommended resource that can be used at 

home to support arithmetic skills and development called https://mathsbot.com/  - it would 

be beneficial to work this into your child's week to support their maths progress, as well as 

reading at home x3 weekly. 

Please continue to read at least 3 times weekly at home and log in reading records. Thank 

you.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

School Uniform 

 

Revised policy from September: From September our uniform is changing. The decision was 

made following consultation with children, parents and staff. Large numbers of people 

shared their thoughts for the options given and the vast majority voted for a change to some 

aspects of our uniform.  

As a reminder, please have a look at the list below and make sure your children are correctly 

dressed for both the school day and PE. To request items of uniform please click here and 

complete the short form. We will do our best to meet your needs, stock permitting. 

Nursery Uniform 

• Black sweatshirt with logo 

• White polo shirt 

• Black trousers, tracksuit bottoms or skirt 

https://mathsbot.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdF7Q9Ntq7SzZWidVsLYVESZGJYH1p85LhY0ojDDbYTr3hScQ/viewform


• Black shoes if wearing trousers or skirt or Trainers (preferably black) if wearing 

tracksuit bottoms. 

Primary uniform - All students should wear: 

• Black V Neck school jumper with embroidered Unity Academy logo - this item is 

compulsory! 

• Plain White Shirt or blouse  

• Plain black socks or tights  

• House Badge (Provided by the academy initially, replacements can be purchased 

from the academy)  

• All black footwear with no identifiable markings. If this footwear is a boot it must be 

no bigger than ankle length.  No crocs! 

Students have a choice of: (students must wear one of these)  

• Plain black tailored skirt  

• Plain black trousers or shorts (tailored type, not tracksuit bottoms/ jeans)  

• A Black Blazer with the Unity logo is optional  

P.E. Kit  - Red polo shirt    Black shorts         Black socks         Black Pumps 

Summer Uniform 

• Red check dress with white ankle socks 

• Black short trousers  

If your child has outgrown any uniform items and they are in good condition, please do 

send them into school where they can be added to our supply for other parents to access. 

Thank you 

 



 

Lunch time menu for this week 
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